
Welcome to your BEE study newsletter where we keep all participants updated 
with news, information and progress of the study

It is a strange spring this year, with the world in the middle of a pandemic and the 
nation on lock down, but we still wanted to wish you a belated Happy Easter and we 

hope that all our BEE families stay in, stay safe and stay well. 

Professor Hywel Williams, Professor of Dermatology from the University of 
Nottingham, is part of the collaboration behind the BEE Study. He has produced this 

very useful video about hand washing for eczema sufferers. 
Please view here:

https://mediaspace.nottingham.ac.uk/media/COVID-
19+hand+washing+advice/1_wlufymil

Over 300 of our lovely participants have now reached the 1 year mark 
and completed the BEE study!

Approximately 250 families are still in the study and completing the monthly surveys. 
We are grateful for every survey that you complete. 

At this current time, it might be difficult to think about BEE with everything else 
going on, but it is as important as ever that we continue to collect this important 
information from you and we thank you for sticking with it!
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Like many of you, the BEE team is 
having to work from home right now.

This means there are a few changes to the way we are working.

Paper surveys: Those of you that are completing paper surveys will be receiving all 
your remaining surveys at once. This is because we are not in the office to post them 
out monthly . They are clearly marked with the date they should be completed. Please 
return them monthly as normal, using the pre paid envelope.
Our post is being collected safely and scanned on to the system, so we will receive your 
answers. 

Online surveys: Those of you completing online surveys, please continue as normal 
with no change

Contacting us: The easiest way to contact us is by email: bee-study@bristol.ac.uk
Several team members can access this account and it will be checked regularly. If 
necessary, we can call you back, so please include your number if you think we will 
need to speak to you.
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Have you seen our BEE gallery 
with all your wonderful coloured 

in bees? Visit our website: 
www.bristol.ac.uk/bee-study/
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A great big THANK YOU to our participants and all involved for your continued participation 
and support of the BEE study

How might the corona pandemic affect my eczema care?

Thank you & goodbye to BEE staff

Since the end of last year we have sadly said goodbye to several of our busy bees, 
whose contracts have ended as their part of the work has finished. Each one of them 
has made an important contribution to BEE.

Thank you Kate Martinson in Southampton, Vicky Maddox and Sue Davies-Jones in 
Nottingham and Anna Gilbertson and Ali Heawood in Bristol. Thank you also to 
the CRN team in Lincoln, Karen Duff, Janet Beecham and Steve Bosel-Doyle.

A special thank you and goodbye to Lyn Liddiard in Bristol, who has been a very 
crucial member of the BEE team, covering not only the research nurse role in Bristol, 
but lots of general ‘BEE Keeping’ as well. 

To cope with COVID19, GP surgeries have changed the way 
they are working, with no or minimal face-to-face appointments.  
However, they are still expecting to speak to people about all 
the usual problems, including your child’s eczema if you need 
help, advice or a prescription. We have produced some ‘What 
should I do?’ questions and which our Chief Investigator and 
GP Dr Matthew Ridd has answered:

I don’t want to bother my GP but my child is having a flare of their eczema and I’m 
unsure what to do
If you are having difficulty with your child’s eczema, it is important you seek medical 
advice. Phone your GP surgery (do not visit in person) and they should be able to offer 
you a telephone appointment with a GP or nurse practitioner. Some are able to accept 
digital photos or offer video consultations.

I am concerned that there will be a problem getting my child’s usual eczema 
treatment, including their moisturiser. What should I do?
We are not aware of any supply problems with the usual treatments for eczema, such 
as moisturisers and topical corticosteroids. If you do encounter problems, your 
pharmacist or GP surgery should be able to prescribe an alternative.  For moisturisers, 
ideally this should of the same ‘type’ (e.g. lotion, gel, cream or ointment). It would also 
be very useful if you could let us know, by emailing bee-study@bristol.ac.uk so we can 
monitor the situation and help if needed.

We are self isolating and are unable to collect our prescription. My child is going to 
run out of emollient. What should I do?
It is very important that you do not break your isolation, therefore you need to find 
someone else to collect/deliver it for you. If you do not have a friend or neighbour able 
to collect for you, please contact your pharmacy as some are able to provide delivery 
services to vulnerable or isolating patients at the moment. 

If you have any further corona related eczema questions, 
Prof Hywel Williams has started a useful question and 

answer page, and he is happy to answer any additional questions. 
Simply follow the link: 

http://www.nottinghameczema.org.uk/information/covid-19-questions-answers.aspx
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